
2022 Move Out of Greenhouse 
On January 4, 2022, dozens of club members showed up at 8 in the morning to move out of the old greenhouse. It began with nine people picking up the 20 
foot by 20 foot shade cloth and marching it across the courtyard. Then, new plant benches were built and the plants were moved to the new area. Several 
“Mother” plants went to members’ homes to be cared for several weeks. 
 
Four skids were loaded with cinder blocks to be hauled away for storage. Many items were stacked on the sidewalk next to the Beardsley Rec Center. A 
couple dozen plastic tubs were moved from the greenhouse to the outside storage area behind the pool building. 
 
Ninety minutes later, THE WHOLE MOVE WAS FINISHED! 


